

## **WEEKLY REPORT**

Week of April 12, 2021

### **Upcoming**



**Raymore Restaurant and Local Business Week, April 26-30.** Celebrate Raymore's restaurants and small businesses with discounts, coupons and even a raffle or two. Check our <u>website</u> next week for all the details!

**Citywide Scavenger Hunt, 2 p.m., Saturday, April 24 at Recreation Park, 1011 S. Madison St.** Teams of 3-6 people will meet at Recreation Park to sign in, go over rules and get their list of scavenger hunt items to race to get the most points in this photo/video scavenger hunt around Raymore. The top three teams will win prizes!

Fee // \$10 per team; Register by // 5 p.m., April 21

Register online here: https://bit.ly/20giS12 or call 816-322-2791

#### Communications

- The Raymore Arts Commission met in a regular meeting.
- Communications Manager Melissa Harmer presented a Raymore Arts Commission summer entertainment schedule at Monday's City Council meeting.
- Communications Manager Melissa Harmer attended the KU Public Management Center's Emerging Leaders Academy class via Zoom.
- Communications Manager Melissa Harmer, City Clerk Erica Hill and City Planner Katie Jardieu attended a website super user training with Granicus via GoToMeeting.

#### **Development Services**

- The Board of Adjustment will meet on April 20 to consider an appeal of an Order of Enforcement issued for the property located at 400 N. Park Drive.
- The Planning and Zoning Commission cancelled its April 20 meeting.

- Economic Development Director David Gress appeared on Foxwood Springs TV to discuss economic development activities within the City.
- City Planner Katie Jardieu participated in a virtual meeting of the Cass County Non-Profits group.
- GIS Coordinator Heather Eisenbarth is working on a new on-line entry page for the City GIS mapping applications. The current City map applications can be viewed here.
- A Good Neighbor meeting on the proposed <u>The Prairie at Carroll Farms</u> subdivision has been scheduled for Wed. April 28 at 6:30 p.m. at Centerview, 227 Municipal Circle. The single-family subdivision is proposed for 146 acres located on the west side of Kurzweil Road, north of 58 Highway and surrounds the Timber Creek Elementary School property.
- Director Jim Cadoret, Economic Development Director David Gress, and Public Works Director Mike Krass participated in the virtual 2021 Heartland Economic Development Course on "Making Sense of Placemaking".
- City Planner Katie Jardieu attended a KU Public Management Center Emerging Leaders Academy class via Zoom.

#### Parks & Recreation

- Centerview hosted a baby shower, HOA meeting and Summit Homes business meeting.
- Parks Maintenance crews began landscaping and beautification around public facilities, regular mowing and athletic field preparation. Special playground mulch was delivered.
- Athletic Coordinator Todd Brennon hosted coaches meetings for baseball and softball.
- Volleyball league portraits are this Saturday at Centerview.
- Director Nathan Musteen, Parks Superintendent Steve Rulo, Recreation Superintendent Jimmy Gibbs and Recreation Coordinator Corinne Daut attended the Missouri Park & Recreation Association Conference in Columbia. Daut hosted a session called Mandated Reporter: Training the Trainer.

#### Police

- Lt. Aly Abdelgawad taught Building Resiliency; Surviving Secondary Trauma at the Henry County Sheriff's Office, as part of their Basic Crisis Intervention Training.
- Lt. Aly Abdelgawad participated in the Mid-America Crisis Intervention Team Council governing board meeting via Zoom.

- Capts. Roger Mayberry and Jim Wilson completed written testing and CVSA exams on two Police Officer applicants.
- Capt. Jim Wilson completed a CVSA at Central Missouri Police Academy in Warrensburg.
- Chief Jan Zimmerman participated in numerous meetings regarding SAFE and Guns N Hoses: KC Councilwoman Teresa Loar, Security tour of Municipal Auditorium, 810 WHB President Chad Boeger and Steven St. John and conducted several related Zoom calls.
- Capt. Jim Wilson and Chief Jan Zimmerman participated in the Ray Pec School Security Task Force meeting at the District Office in Peculiar.
- Lt. Aly Abdelgawad and Chief Jan
  Zimmerman met with Community Mental
  Health Liaison Dawn Morris to discuss a plan
  of addressing the concerns of a local
  resident.
- Chief Jan Zimmerman participated in a Crime Commission Program Directors meeting in Kansas City.
- Hats off to our awesome Raymore Animal Control Officers who rescued a den of fox pups in Creekmoor.



# Public Works: Operations

- 29 City Hall Work Orders
- 5 Driveway Inspections
- 85 Line Locates
- 5 Fire Hydrants Flushed
- 86 Potholes Patched
- 1 Water Meter Radio Replaced
- 4 Sewer Inspections
- 1 Sidewalk Inspection
- 5 Feet of Sidewalk Replaced
- 26.2 Lane Miles of Streets Swept
- 7 Water Inspections
- 12 Water Samples Pulled
- 7 Water Taps
- 28 Service Requests Completed
- Replaced a damaged meter ring and lid on Brookside Dr
- Painted and installed trash guards on storm inlets on S Franklin
- Repaired a storm box on Johnston Pkwy

- Pushed salt deliveries into the salt dome
- Trained employees for their CDL
- Tested the City's backflow devices at all locations
- Repaired the fire hydrant that was hit on Sunset near Town Center
- Pulled bi-monthly water samples
- Pulled Stage II By-Product Water Samples
- Replaced a panel of sidewalk at 1520 Creekmoor Dr

#### **Engineering**

- Director Mike Krass attended a meeting of the Water District 3 Board of Directors to discuss the Ward Road Project.
- Concrete work started on the City Hall Storm Water Detention Improvements.
- Director Mike Krass and City Planner Katie Jardieu attended a meeting of the MARC STP Committee via Zoom.
- Initial clearing has started on the Venue of the Good Ranch project.

